
 

East Africa Consultation 

Rick will be meeting with the Romans Project National 

Directors from East Africa in Dar Es Salaam, Tanzania 

on March 12-14. The purpose of their gathering together in 

one place is for the Directors to get to know one another, 

share country reports and strategies and enjoy fellowship, 

worship and prayer for their churches and the work of the 

Romans Project. The following National Directors will be in 

attendance: Pastor Gwalikughu Kaminyoge (Tanzania), Dr. 

Lazarus Seruyange (Interim Director Uganda), Pastor Ken 

Onywoki (Kenya), Pastor Zinga Banda (Zambia), Kenosi 

Molato (Botswana), Albert Mabasi (Rwanda, Burundi), and 

Bonheur Heri (Congo).  

Translation Update 

Thanks to the hard work of Marshall and translators Dan, 

Edwin, and Alex, we now have Romans in 9 languages 

(Amharic, Oromo, Tigrinya, Hausa, Swahili, Kinyarwanda, 

French, Luganda, and Luo) AND the Gospel of Luke in 4 

languages (Oromo, Hausa, Luganda, and Luo). The team 

worked tirelessly last month to complete the translation of 

the Gospel of Luke. It is extremely valuable to have this 

additional content available in these languages as the RP 

continues to expand beyond the English speaking parts of 

Africa. 
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RIGHT: Rick and Marshall in Kenya last year meeting with the East African 

Directors. From left to right: Rick, Eremias (Ethiopia Director), Allan 

(Uganda Director), Gwalikughu (Tanzania Director), Ken (Kenya Director), 

Apollo (Kenya West Africa Coordinator), Wakshuma (Oromo Translator), 

Albert (behind) (Rwanda and Burundi Director), Bonheur (in front) 

(Kinwanda , Dan, Marshall, Charles. 
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